
Min.297 

Minutes of Cyngor Cymuned Aberchwiler – Aberwheeler Community Council Meeting on 

Wednesday, 8th January, 2020, at 7.00pm in the Waen Chapel School Room, Aberwheeler. 

Present: Community Councillor D M Roberts (Chair), H Burton (Vice-Chair), D G Edwards, J A 

Jones, R Evans, D Williams, County Councillor M Parry and the Clerk Helen Williams. 

Apologies: Community Councillor H Sweetman. 

01/20  Members of the Public. Nil. 

02/20  Declaration of Interest. Nil. 

03/20  Confirmation of Previous Minutes.  Accepted as correct. 

04/20  Matters Arising.  Nil. 

05/20  Reports.  County Councillors M Parry stated that DCC are still 

receiving correspondence by a resident living close to the pavement of Geinas about not been 

allowed to park on the Bridge pavement because of the instalment of bollards so that pedestrian 

and mobility scoters users can use the pavement, previously blocked by cars parking on pavement.  

Inspection of all roads in the Community to be carried out by an Officer from DCC with County 

Councillor M Parry.  Update on Aberwheeler Community Council website. 

06/20  Correspondence. Rejection by the Brenig Wind Ltd., Community Grant for the 

Aberwheeler project because we are outside the area, however part of Aberwheeler Community is 

in the required area, The Clerk to make further enquires.  Letter received from the SSAFA the Armed 

Forces Charity inform us of VE Day celebrations on the weekend commencing 8th May, 2020. Next 

Meeting of OVW is to be held at the Denbigh Town Hall on Wednesday 29th January, 2020 at 7.00pm 

07/20  Planning.  Nil. 

08/20  Finance.   On the 23/12/2019, precept from DCC received £1,100 (one 

thousand and one hundred pounds).  Members approved payment of £44.00 (Forty Four pounds) 

membership to SLCC by cheque no. 100293 and £28.00 by cheque no. 100294 to M Roberts, for 

casual labour cost for material from B&Q for repairing  the Aberwheeler Community Council 

noticeboard Balance C/F on 08/01/2020 = £2,893.13p. 

09/20  Any Other Matters. The Chairman thanked Community Councillor H Burton for 

her donation of “Wild Flower Seeds” for the planter.  The Clerk will contact Cadwyn Clwyd re 

Feasibility study. A discussion took place about the park bench donated to the Community by the 

Chairman. 

 

Meeting closed at 7.45 pm.  Next Meeting on Wednesday, 12th February, 2020. 

           

   

 


